BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday—January 12, 2015
 

 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, E. Kraft, J. Nyhuis,  M. Murphy-Steinke, P. Dercks (5:49),  A Patterson, T. Marcoe (5:42), T. Wusterbarth
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Doyle, C. Klassy, D. Mock, J. Hungerford, S. O’Malley, D. Schell, G. Perry
· Others:  B. Deer,  A. Kamenski, L.  Kamenski, H. Kopf
· Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to accept the December 15, 2014 school board meeting minutes.    Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.
· Financial report is filed with the clerk.
· Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the warrants through January 12, 2015. Motion carried:  5 ayes, 0 noes, 2 absent.
· Public Input – none.
· Mr. Wusterbarth, Student Representative, shared with the Board the students appreciated the long winter break and they are back getting ready for finals.

· Mr. Perry and Mr. Kamenski shared with the Board an automotive program that will allow the students to gain knowledge of the process to repair donated cars and get them ready to be sold.  The profit from this sale will be put into a fund that will be available to students, staff and a scholarship program.

· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke verified the declaration of candidacy forms for the upcoming school board election. The drawing order in which the names of candidates shall appear on the ballot are as follows:

  Penny C. Kottke
  Heidi Kopf
  Ervin Kraft.  
The voters will pick two candidates for a three year term.  
· Administrator Green reviewed with the Board the 2013-2014 financial audit report as prepared by Huberty & Associates, S.C.  
· Administrator Green and Mr. Nyhuis, reviewed with the Board the 2015 WASB Resolutions that Mr. Nyhuis, our 2015 WASB Delegate, will be voting on behalf of the School District of Oakfield at the 2015 State Convention.
· Administrator Green and the MS/HS Administrative team reported on the final bids for the MS/HS Facility Needs Project.  
Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve Twohig Flooring America to replace the floor in the hallways and cafeteria as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve Badger Environmental Services, LLC to handle the asbestos removal as presented.  Motion carried:  7ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve Goodson Furniture and Equipment to install the new lockers as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve Goodson Furniture and Equipment to install the new bleachers in the gym as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to approve Stalker Flooring, Inc. to replace the gym floor with the understanding that the administrative team will go back to negotiate a better price.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Administrator Green reviewed the current bids for the Ag Shop/Greenhouse.  Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to allow the administration to make the final decision on the contractor since all three bids were equally close.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· There was no CESA 6 update.

· Administrator Green followed up with the Board on a question about who signs the district checks, an update on why we had an increase in our property insurance this year, discussions on the common core, concerns on the possible responsibilities of the Accountability Board, and Martin Luther King day.
· Principal Doyle reported that Cambria Friesland School District brought a team to tour our childcare center, the fifth grade has received new chromebooks, our first web-based maps testing has begun and thanks to Mrs. Liebelt for her outstanding job preparing for this exam, Cowles-Henke was the business of the month at the Wall of Fame, and the administrators are continuing to work with CESA 6 on the Effectiveness Project.
· Principal Klassy shared that they were hosting a Math Meet this evening, maps testing will begin tomorrow at the MS/HS and again thanks to Mrs. Liebelt for all of her hard work, Matt Gross accomplished his 100th wrestling win, and the 10th graders received their new chromebooks. 
· Dean of Students/Athletic Director, Doug Mock, reported on the activities the students participated in before break, the golf team is going to be using Whispering Springs Golf Course instead of Rolling Meadows as their home course and the Booster Club Athletic Banquet will be held on Monday, March 23, 2015.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Marcoe, moved to adjourn at 8:02 p.m to executive session under WI SS 19.85 (1)(c) to discuss administrative contract and a personnel update. Motion carried by roll call vote: Kottke, Dercks, Kraft, Murphy-Steinke, Nyhuis, Patterson, Marcoe.
Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

